
 

 

Competition Evaluation 
 

Netball High 5 Competition 
Monday 2nd October 
@ Ladymount Primary School 
 
Ladymount Primary School hosted the first Edsential competition of the year 
and it proved to be a major success. 
There were 4 teams involved in the competition; Ladymount, Rock Ferry, St 
Bridgets and Our Lady of Pity. Delivering the event we were lucky to have 
Debbie Crowley, Ex Head of PE at Wirral Grammar Girls. Her knowledge in the 
game is excellent and I’m sure the teachers and pupils taking part were happy 
to have that experience helping out at the event. 
 
This was the first time all of the girls had represented their school at netball 
this year and you could see on the pupils faces how proud they were to be 
representing their school. 
 
The event was delivered on a round-robin format where each school played 
everyone. The competition was played in great nature, with slightly relaxed 
rules to ensure that players learned throughout their games.  
 
The next Netball High 5 competition is being held on Monday 6th November at 
Our Lady of Pity Primary School. There are 4 teams who are currently entered 
but there are still places for other schools to enter. So please email Mike 
Smethurst on mike.smethurst@edsential.co.uk for further information. 
 
A huge thank you goes to Ladymount Primary for hosting the competition. 
We’ll be back at Ladymount in the summer term for the Girls football 
competition. 
 
“It was lovely to see so many girls playing netball” OLOP teacher 
 
“I liked playing different teams on the night rather than just one!” OLOP pupil 
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